
Congratulations to Dr David Ritchie on being appointed as “the independent officer” to oversee

the implementation of the recommendations of the Pepper Inquiry into fracking. The NT News lists Dr Ritchie's impressive CV, but also questions what powers and resources he will have in  his new role as “Environmental Defender” (April 20, 2018). If the recommendations are not followed, how does the overseer hold the government to account?

Good question. One example from a few years back suggests the answer is predictable. In May 2015 Dr Ritchie produced a 107-page “historical analysis” for the NT Heritage Council supporting the listing the Kulaluk Lease Area as a heritage site. The Heritage Council accepted the recommendations of the Ritchie report, but the minister at the time rejected it. Following an appeal by the Environment Defender's Office and Larrakia Nation the new minister, Lauren Moss also sidestepped Ritchie's findings. 

Ritchie found that the Kulaluk Lease Area is culturally and historically significant for Darwin’s Aboriginal people and the general public. The 301 hectares of bush land, wetlands, mangroves, creeks and tidal flats within the City of Darwin also has great potential for its environmental, educational, tourism and race relations possibilities. However, despite David Ritchie's vast experience as a CEO and senior bureaucrat his well-researched report for the Heritage Council was shelved. Therefore, what reassurance can the public have that the appointed fracking overseer’s recommendations will not be similarly ignored?
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